
95.06.28

SANEX

PYRONIDE* 5 PLUS

COMMERCIAL

A concentrated ready-to-use space and contact insecticide
containing d-trans allethrin and piperonyl butoxide.  For the
control of insect pests infesting stored products, tobacco
warehouses, mills, meat packing plants, and food processing
plants and factories.

               READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

GUARANTEE:
D-trans allethrin.........0.5%
Piperonyl butoxide........2.5%

REGISTRATION NO. 15469
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

NET CONTENTS:

SANEX AGRO INC.
36 Head Street
Dundas, Ontario

L9H 3H3

PYRONIDE 5 PLUS, a ready-to-use insecticide can be applied as a
surface or space spray to control flies, tobacco moths, tobacco
beetles, Indian meal moths, flour and grain beetles, grain and
rice weevils, cockroaches, spiders and silverfish.

DIRECTIONS:

As a space spray application should be carried out at weekly
intervals depending upon the rate of infestation.  Apply PYRONIDE
5 Plus at a rate of 100-200 mL per 100 m3 with a machine that
produces an aerosol mist.  When using a thermal fog generator,
apply no more than 320 mL/m3.  Close all doors and windows and
shut off all ventilating systems.  Direct spray upwards to all



parts of room, especially windows, lights sources and other areas
where insects are present.  Spray only when temperature is less
than 32'C.  Keep area sealed for at least 30 minutes.  DO NOT
remain in treated area.  Ventilate building for at least 30
minutes before re-entering.  Follow ventilation, clean up dead
insects.

AS A SURFACE SPRAY, apply at an even rate of 5 L/100 m2.  Apply
spray into all cracks, crevices, and hiding places such as
baseboards, moist areas, openings around sinks, drains and pipes,
behind cabinets and storage areas.

Spray must contact insects for control.

Note:  Keep product away from fire, open flame, lighted electric
bulbs, and other sources of heat.  Do not use this oil based
spray on tiled floor surfaces or rubber backed rugs.  Do not
spray varnished or plastic surfaces.  Do not spray within 1 metre
of fabric.  Toxic to fish.  Avoid contamination of food, feed and
water supplies.

IN FOOD PROCESSING PLANTS AND FOOD SERVICE ESTABLISHMENTS, apply
only when plant is NOT in operation.  Remove all food before
treatment.  Cover all food processing surfaces and thoroughly
clean with potable water before resuming operation.  FOR MEAT
PACKING PLANTS, treat only when plant is NOT in operation.  No
exposed meat products, ingredients or packaging materials to be
kept in the room.  Cover food handling equipment.  All treated
surfaces that may contact meat food products or other food
products should be washed and rinsed thoroughly with potable
water after treatment and before re-use for food processing.

PRECAUTIONS:

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN AND ANIMALS.  Harmful if swallowed,
inhaled or absorbed through skin.  Avoid inhalation of spray. 
Wear mask or respirator when applying spray mist.  Wear
protective clothing.  Avoid contact with skin, eyes and clothing. 
Wash thoroughly with soap and water after use.  PRODUCT CONTAINS
PETROLEUM DISTILLATE.  Do not store, pour, or use near open
flame.

FIRST AID:

For skin contact, wash with soap and water.  If in eyes, flush



with plenty of water for at least 15 minutes.  DANGER:  THIS
PRODUCT CONTAINS PETROLEUM DISTILLATES.  If swallowed, DO NOT
induce vomiting.  If patient is unconscious give him air.  Obtain
medical attention immediately.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION:

Treatment for the various reactions is symptomatic.

DISPOSAL:

Empty contents of container thoroughly into the spray tank. 
Follow provincial instructions for any required additional
cleaning of the container prior to its disposal.  Make the
emptied container unsuitable for further use.  Dispose of the
container in accordance with provincial requirements.  For the
information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product and the
cleanup of spills, contact the Provincial Regulatory Agency or
the Manufacturer.

NOTICE TO USER:

This control product is to be used only in accordance with the
directions on this label.  It is an offense under the Pest
Control Products Act to use a control product under unsafe
conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER:

Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on the
label and subject thereto, the buyer assumes the risk to persons
or property arising from the use or handling of this product and
accepts the product and accepts the product on that condition.

(R)Registered trademark of Sanex Agro Inc.

**************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from



reliance upon this service.
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